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Pastor Mark 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 
For March we continue our walk through Lent and come to our celebration of Easter on the 
very last day of the month.  In addition to the noon midweek services on March 6th and 
March 20th at Holy Trinity, you are invited to noon worship at First United Lutheran in 
Kennesaw on March 13th and to our annual Celtic service here at Holy Trinity the evening 
of March 13th at 7:30 pm. 
 
March 24th marks our transition to Holy Week, as we celebrate Palm Sunday with palms 
lifted high and with shouts of hosanna.  The shouts will shift however, as Jesus goes from 
his triumphal entry into Jerusalem and transitions his journey toward the cross.  Soon 
enough, there are shouts of “Crucify him!”  Remembering the rejection of Christ, his human 
mortality in the midst of his divinity, and our place and sin in all this, we move to Maundy 
Thursday for a last supper together, and then to Good Friday.  Behind the scenes, did you 
know that we intentionally keep some of our palms from Palm Sunday and burn them once 
they’ve dried?  The ashes are then mixed together for Ash Wednesday.  So when we  
began Lent on February 14th this Ash Wednesday, our ashes for worship came from palms 
in last year’s Palm Sunday service here at Holy Trinity.    
 
Also, this year for Maundy Thursday in our celebration of Holy Communion, we plan to 
place the rails around the altar and gather together encircled at the altar, mindful of the 
gathering together of Jesus and his disciples at the table in the upper room for the last  
supper together.  Good Friday will be our Tenebrae service of shadows, remembering the 
seven last words of Christ and the darkness and despair of the cross.  It’s a moving service 
that prepares our hearts to truly celebrate Easter as we move from Vigil to Easter in our 
March 30th Saturday worship and celebrate with fanfare Easter morning on March 31st. 
 
Come worship at Holy Trinity this Lent and Holy Week, going deeper and moving closer to 
our Lord, mindful of the cross, both as an instrument of death on Good Friday, and as the 
instrument of resurrection, love, and life everlasting that it has become through the death 
and resurrection of our Lord Jesus Christ.  If you’re unable to be here in person, be a part of 
worship online, as we are one body of Christ together.  See you at church and in worship, 
as we walk together by faith. 
 
In Christ’s Love, 

John 3:14-21 
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March Gospel Readings 

March 3 John 2:13-22 

March 10 John 3:14-21 

March 17 John 12:20-33 

March 24 Mark 15:1-39 

March 31 John 20:1-18 

Happy March! Hopefully, we are welcoming spring when the calendar rolls to March. Easter is early 
this year so look to attend Holy Week and Easter services the last week in March. The youth will be 
hosting an Easter Egg Hunt for the community on March 23rd, as well as an Easter brunch (between 
services) on March 31st.  
 

I hope you can join me at the Hunger Walk on March 10th. Information on how to register can be 
found in the Trumpet or Week to Week. Even if you aren’t able to join us, please consider donating.  
 

I want to thank those congregational members that attended our open council meeting and shared 
your thoughts, concerns, and ideas. It was very informative and we will look to incorporate your  
ideas into action this year. Our next open meeting will be in May. 
 

In February, we welcomed to our staff our new Facilities Manager, Eric Werl. He has jumped right in 
and his project list is growing. This has certainly been a “trial by fire” for him (pun intended – if you 
didn’t know, Eric is a retired firefighter).  
 

We are looking for voting members to attend our Synod Assembly in Columbus GA May 31 – June 2. 
Please reach out to me if you are interested in attending. 
 

We are still looking for a council representative for the Property committee. If this is any interest to 
you, please reach out to me or Shyla. We will be glad to answer any questions that you have. 
 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or comments. 
 

In God’s peace, 

 

Sabra 



 

 

Page 3 

 HT Finances   Jan. 2024 

 MTD Income  $  73,418 

 MTD Expenses  $  72,705 

 MTD Net  $       713 

 YTD Income  $  73,418 

 YTD Expenses  $  72,705 

 YTD Net  $       713 

Dear Brothers and Sisters,  
 

Grace and peace to you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  An early Lenten season 
is upon us.  It seems like only yesterday we were talking about our Christmas gifts to the Lord.  
Traditionally, Lent is a time of prayer and reflection. It can also be a time focused on sacrifice,  
culminating with Jesus’ death on the cross.  We read in scripture this season about Jesus’  
baptism and trials in the wilderness, which prepared him for the path to come. We also hear in 
two of the gospel readings about dying to our earthly selves so that we may have eternal life. 
From the gospel of Mark (8:34-38): 
 

   Whomever wants to be my disciple must deny themselves and take up the cross and  
   follow me. For whoever wants to save their life will lose it, but whoever loses their life 
   for me and for the gospel will save it. What good is it for someone to gain the whole  
   world, yet forfeit their soul. 
 

While sacrificial giving is an important principle in Christian stewardship, and a practice we are 
called to live, it can be a narrow interpretation of stewardship.  Instead this Lenten season I would 
encourage us all to broaden our perspective of what good stewardship means beyond our  
monetary gifts.  In doing so, I like to focus on the gift of grace given through Jesus’ death and  
resurrection that we celebrate on Easter.  How do we respond to such selfless generosity? By  
being generous ourselves.  During your own prayer and reflection this season, think about your 
gifts: your skills, your time, and your possessions.  Are you being a good steward of all that has 
been given to you? Are you using your gifts to their maximum effect in a way the Lord intends?   
 

Holy Trinity is a congregation abounding with opportunities and community ministries where your 
gifts can be put to good use.  A great way to give of your time, and a personal favorite of mine, is 
Habitat For Humanity.  Work will be ongoing most Saturdays through June 1st in partnership with 
the Lutheran Coalition.  Another focus during Lent is our appeal for the Appalachian Water  
Project. A worthy cause for your gifts of wealth that will help those most in need in our society 
who lack even basic access to clean water.  And, as always, your giving to the Church is  
appreciated and continues to support our many ministries. 
 

In His service, 
 

Kip Johnson 
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Youth + Children + Family  
Ministries 

A glimpse of our time at the All Georgia Youth Gathering 

We hope you will  join us for 
our upcoming Easter events. 
 
Donations of candy and eggs 
would be greatly appreciated. 
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What do you think of when you think of Sunday School? Is it just the time between services, or a rich, 
spiritual experience that you and your children will remember for the rest of their lives? At Holy Trinity, 
the answer is certainly the latter! Our extraordinary Sunday School teachers present fun and meaningful 
lessons each week. I especially appreciate that our children’s Sunday School time begins with song. Our 
joyful noise begins in the choir room at 9:45 am. The more, the merrier, and the kids always look forward 
to greeting new friends.  
 
Did you also know that the children’s choir has a performance coming up in church? We will  participate 
at the 11:00 am service on March 24th where we will be singing with gusto and waving our palms! I hope 
you can join us at rehearsals on Sunday mornings and during church that day. Do not hesitate to bring 
your child and stay for yourself. There is a place for everyone. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Thomas Eisnor 
Director of Music Ministry 

“Train up a child in the way they should go; even when 
they are old they will not depart from it.”   

- Proverbs 22:6 

John 20:1-18 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First United Lutheran Church is located at 3481 Campus Loop Road 
in Kennesaw near Kennesaw State University

March 6th 12:00 pm Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

March 13th 12:00 pm First United Lutheran Church 

March 13th   7:30 pm    (Celtic Service) Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 

March 20th 12:00 pm Holy Trinity Lutheran Church 
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Palm Sunday March 24th 8:30 am & 11:00 am 

Maundy Thursday March 28th  7:30 pm 

Good Friday March 29th 8:00 pm 

Easter Vigil March 30th 5:30 pm 

Easter Sunday March 31st 8:30 am & 11:00 am 
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Altar flowers hold a special place in the heart of our worship services throughout the year. 
By donating altar flowers, you have the opportunity to contribute to the atmosphere of peace 
and joy that surrounds our worship. 

Here are a few reasons why donating altar flowers is a meaningful way to participate in the  
worship life of Holy Trinity: 

 Symbolism of Beauty and Purity: Flowers have long been associated with beauty,     
purity, and the fleeting nature of life. When placed on the altar, they serve as a          
reminder of God's grace. 

 Expressing Gratitude and Celebration: Altar flowers provide an opportunity for us to   
   express gratitude for the blessings we've received and celebrate special occasions in  
   our lives. Whether it's a birthday, anniversary, or in memory of a loved one, altar  
       flowers  become a tangible expression of our joy and thanksgiving. 

To contribute altar flowers, please complete the sign-up sheet found in the Fellow-
ship Hall. Cost for altar flowers is $65, which may be submitted via the offering plate 
or directly to the church office (ensure you designate your payment for “altar       
flowers”). Cost and dedication may be shared by multiple households. 

Please contact any member of the Sunday Worship committee with questions.   Thank you! 

In His love and grace, 

Ralph Daniel, Thomas Eisnor, Paulette Gebhardt,  
Matt Miller, John Pfalzgraf, Patti Ritter, Denise Wise  
Sunday Worship Committee  

Altar Flower Signup  

Please consider donating Altar Flowers! 

WELCOME  OUR NEW MEMBERS TO HOLY TRINITY !!! 

Vicki Thiemann Doug and Shana 

Jones 



 

 

 
It’s time for the annual Hunger Walk Run event that supports the Atlanta Community 
Food Bank and Inspiritus. This Walk Run provides most of the funding to Blessings in a 
Backpack – a program that provides backpacks of food to over 150 area children who 
suffer from food insecurity. This year marks the 40th anniversary of Hunger Walk Run.  
 
If you would like to join me, use the link below, click on Register, click on Inspiritus, 
then click on the “Join a Team” button. Look for the team “Holy Trinity, Marietta” or 
my name Sabra Black as team captain. If you simply want to donate, we welcome 
that as well. Instead of Register, click on Donate. Then you can donate to a team or 
an individual or you can simply write a check payable to “Hunger Walk Run”. I will 
make sure that they get to where they need to go.  
 
Feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions. Let’s make this year the  
highest levels of participation and fundraising that we’ve ever had! 
 
Link: 
http://engage.acfb.org/site/TR/2024HungerWalk/HungerWalk?fr_id=2144&pg=entry 
 
Thanks,  

Sabra Black 
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2024 Holy Trinity Lutheran Church Lenten Water Project 

❖ $26,000 – median income of a household in McDowell County, West Virginia 
❖ 35% of the residents live below the poverty line 
❖ More than 2/3 of the water systems in West Virginia have the WORST quality of water in the United States 
❖ To find out more about the dire need for water in McDowell County, watch the You Tube video – CBS Sunday  

     Morning – Americans Without Water (July 26, 2020) 
❖ How can WE help?   

 Make out your check to Holy Trinity Lutheran Church during Lent.  On the “For” line, write Dig Deep: 
Appalachia Water Project. 

 OR go to https://htelcm.org/ -- click on Donate and scroll to Social Ministry – Dig Deep 
❖ The Appalachia Water Project is a program of the  
❖ DigDeep Right-to-Water Project 501c3.   
❖ For more information about this project, go to digdeep.org.  

 
Questions or Suggestions – Contact Judy Hays at judyshealyhays@gmail.com or  
404-932-1387 

Our donation focus during this Lenten season is clean 

running water for citizens in Appalachia. 
 

February 14th through May 31st 

http://engage.acfb.org/site/TR/2024HungerWalk/HungerWalk?fr_id=2144&pg=entry
digdeep.org
mailto:judyshealyhays@gmail.com


 

 

This Spring we will be camping again.  The dates are May 17-19.  The location is Victoria 

Campground in Woodstock on Lake Allatoona.  There are sites available from 44 - 75.   
 

Reservations can be made at http://www.Recreation.gov. 
 

This is a Holy Trinity tradition that has been on-going for about 40 years. 
 

If you are not an overnight camper, please join us on Saturday, May 18th for socializing 

and a Potluck Supper. 
 

Any questions?  Just ask Steven Reece, Jen Cowan, or David Fricke. 

 

We'd love to see you there. 

Lutheran Coalition 

For Habitat 

NW Metro Habitat for Humanity is planning their Spring 2024 builds.  The Lutheran Coalition for Habitat 
will be participating in the build at 106 Griggs Street, Marietta, GA.  This is very near the Marietta Square. 
 
The Lutheran Coalition for Habitat will be assigned several slots over many Saturdays for this build.  We 
need volunteers.  No real experience is necessary.  I am sure most of us can swing a hammer and pound 
a nail.  Or, use a paint brush and paint roller.  If you like to plant bushes or do landscaping, those skills are 
also needed.  
 
On March 16, Holy Trinity Lutheran Church will begin helping to build a Habitat for Humanity house. The 
house will be for a community servant such as a teacher or bus driver. Work days will be Saturdays from 
7:45 am to 4:00 pm.  Volunteers should bring their own lunches. Below are the activities for each work 
week: 
  

March 16 - Exterior Walls: build and raise exterior walls 
March 23 - Interior Walls: build and raise interior walls 
April 6 - Siding & Insulation: install the siding and insulation 
April 20 - Exterior Paint: paint the exterior walls, trim, and shutters 
April 27 - Interior Paint Prep: prepare the walls for paint 
May 4 - Interior Paint: first coat of paint 
May 11 - Interior Paint & Trim: second coat of paint 
May 18 - Complete the House: install hardware and complete the final touches 
June 1 - Landscaping: lay sod, plant shrubs, and install the mailbox 
  

To sign up, go to the link below and enter the password listed. 
Link - https://habitatnwma.org/lutheran  
Password - LUTHERAN24 
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http://www.Recreation.gov.
https://habitatnwma.org/lutheran


 

 

Women, Wine 
   and  Word 

 

 

 

Look for an email regarding future events.  
If you are not on our mailing list, please email 
swimmomblack@yahoo.com.  
 

Thanks, Sabra and Leigh  

 
This is the day that 
the Lord has made… 
and we are grateful  
for it! 
 
 
 

 
We would love to have you join us!  We are currently 
reading and discussing Max Lucado’s book titled  
“Help is Here” which is a beautiful study about the  
importance of “The Holy Spirit” in our lives and in our 
hearts…it is our Triune God speaking to us…one on 
one…through the whispers of the Spirit. This book can 
be purchased on Amazon or Christianbook.com. Please  
consider joining us at our rectangular circle of Sisters in 
Christ.  If you have any questions, please contact:  
                   Marcia Heinzer 404-405-1853 
                   Patti Ritter 770-597-5520  
                   Alice Rohrbach 770-973-7205   
 

 Offering hugs, coffee and laughter! 
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HT Men’s Ministry  
Bible on Tap 

Come join us twice a month (the 2nd Saturday  
@ 12:00 noon and 4th Tuesday @ 6:00 pm of  
every month) at the Coastal Bar & Grill for food, 
fellowship, devotional readings and project  
planning. Join us and learn what God is calling 
you to do in your Church and your Community! 
 
Coastal Bar & Grill is located at 10930 Crabapple 
Rd, Roswell. 
 
For additional information about BOT, email or 
subscribe to BOT.HolyTrinityMarietta@gmail.com  
Or call: Guy Gebhardt 404-889-4849  
             Jeff Fischer 678-642-5678 
             Craig Stack 770-696-0156 

Called to love, serve 
and give through faith. 

 The Envelope of the  
Month for March 

Promotes opportunities for people with 
developmental disabilities to live full,  
productive, self-determined lives of the 
highest quality by fostering communities 
that embrace all.  

 Mark 15: 1-39 

mailto:BOT.HolyTrinityMarietta@gmail.com
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We served 100 hungry members of our community in 
February at the Hope House.  
 
We need more volunteers to provide food and to join our 
team!  If you would like to pay for a casserole, purchase 
peaches, salad fixings or cookies, please let me know. 
 
Laurie Johnson 
laurasiebertjohnson@gmail.com 

Birthday Cake Kits for MUST 
 
Who doesn’t love a Birthday Party? The response to our MUST Ministries Birthday Cake Kit initiative has 
been wonderful. We delivered18 kits to MUST in January and hope to keep up that pace throughout the 
year. Thanks to everyone who helped make the startup of this ministry a success. Please keep an eye 
out for sales on the ingredients, so we can continue this great project all year. You can pick up a list of 
needed items and drop off your donations at the Ministry Station in the  Fellowship Hall.  For more  
information, contact Jane Langdon at (770) 971-8768 or grandmaJaneL@comcast.net. 

Senior Food Program 

Our Holy Trinity team helped deliver food boxes and goodie bags to 84 seniors at Walton Renaissance 
Apartments in Marietta in January. Residents are grateful not only for the food assistance and  
occasional extras (such as puzzle books, slipper socks, lip balm, hand cream), but for the visit itself...a 
smile and a few words to brighten their day. If you’d like to join our team for this once-a-month 
ministry on the 3rd Thursday of each month, please contact Sharon Kane at (727) 641-7389 or 
srkane65@gmail.com. 

Bin, Barrel and Cart 

Blankets and warm winter clothing for all ages are urgently needed. Also needed are underwear in all 
sizes, for men, women and children, and incontinence supplies for seniors. Food needs include hearty 
soups, pasta, pasta sauce, ramen noodles, rice, peanut butter and cereal. Please place donations in the 
Undies bin, the MUST barrel, or the grocery cart in the “MUST Corner” of the Fellowship Hall. 

MUST Lunches 

mailto:laurasiebertjohnson@gmail.com
mailto:bertjohnson@gmail.com
mailto:grandmaJaneL@comcast.net
mailto:srkane65@gmail.com


 

 

Sherrill McGraw   sl.mcg71@yahoo.com      770-597-1480 
 
Nicole Winkler     nnwinkler@comcast.net     770-565-6635 

Women of the ELCA Circles . . . 
 If you would like to join one of these groups, we would love to have you.   

Circle Leaders are listed below.   

Circle of Women Committee 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA (W-ELCA) 
W-ELCA IS THE WOMEN'S MINISTRY OF THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH IN AMERICA. HERE, YOU WILL FIND: SUPPORT OF YOUR FAITH JOURNEY;  
OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE AND MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY AND AROUND THE WORLD; AND A COMMUNITY OF WOMEN WHO PRAY TOGETHER,  
SHARE IN BIBLE STUDY, AND EXPERIENCE THE JOY OF GROWING IN FAITH AND FRIENDSHIP.  HOLY TRINITY’S W-ELCA  PROVIDES GROUPS, KNOWN AS CIRCLES.  

 

CIRCLE OF PEACE 
will meet on Monday, March 11th in room 
7/8 at 12:30 pm.   For more information, 
call Joy Schill at 770-639-7209. 

GOD’S GRACE CIRCLE 
will meet on Wednesday, March 20th at 
10:30 am in room 7/8.  The circle has 
chosen “God Breathed” by Zack Hunt to 
read and discuss. Any questions, call 
Sherrill at 770-597-1480. 

TENDER LOVING CARE CIRCLE 
Join us on Tuesday, March 19th from 
10:00 am to 12 noon in the Fellowship 
Hall. Any questions, call or text Annette 
Rhadans at 404-493-4449. 

RAINBOW QUILTERS 
will meet Tuesday, March 12th at 9:00 
am in room 7/8.  Please join us as we 
continue our Quilt ministry for LWR. Call 
Joy Schill at 770-639-7209 for more  
information.   

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Next meeting will be on Tuesday,  
March 12th  at 6:30 pm in EB Room 7/8. 
For more information, call Pam Stack at 
770-975-8675. 
  

 

Contacts 

Page  12 

Scams continue to occur and every time we think we know them all, a new one appears. Always be on the  
lookout for fake calls, texts, emails, websites, messages on social media and letters in the mail. Please be hyper 
aware and cautious as there are many examples of scammers appearing to be someone else.  Never take any 
requests for money and/or personal information at face value.  Don’t share personal information, send money 
and/or gift cards without thoroughly checking out who is truly asking for this information.  Even if the person 
who appears to be someone you know well or are close to, make sure the request is truly coming from that 
person.  Scammers will disguise their true email addresses/phone numbers to make you think it is coming from 
a person you know.  Always err on side of caution and call your acquaintance up and check with them.  It may 
seem strange but it can save you a lot of grief and with so many scams these days, they are sure to understand.  
If you do find that you have received a scam request, block the email or phone number so they can’t send to 
you again and report to the appropriate authorities.  The link below is to the Federal Trade Commission’s 
website with information about scams and what to do — it’s worth reviewing. 
 
https://consumer.ftc.gov/scams 

https://consumer.ftc.gov/scams


 

 

Holy Trinity Member Milestones - March 

Anniversaries  Birthdays 
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March 1st  March 14th March 25th  

Sandy Rogers Susan Tupper Linda Cosler 

Aubrey Kuhn  Diane Roush 

 March 15th  

March 2nd Diane Mathis March 27th  

Tara Borysiak  Jim Whitehouse 

Phoebe Reece March 16th Josey Gilbert 

 Karen Van Buskirk  

March 7th  March 28th  

Reed Bearden March 17th Hans Lodde 

 Ryan Bjork  

March 8th  March 29th  

Jan Schaffrick March 19th Margaret Anderson 

Dainty Lovich Angela Herritt Jennifer Trethaway 

Donna Formato Cindy Adams Sally McTish 

 Eric Baker Elizabeth Cleaton 

March 9th Jarrod Brown Camdyn Dickerson 

Jay Forrest  Samuel Bates 

 March 20th  

March 10th Pat Vermeer March 30th  

Judi Clos Tom Langdon John Leidner 

Gavin Formato Elliott Morrison John Peery 

 Luke Morrison Craig Stack 

March 11th  Matt Mattice 

Janet Rountree March 21st  

JoAnn Wrobel Patti Dotseth March 31st  

 Chase Schwartz Louie George 

March 12th  Pala Balasubramanian 

Marna Iverson March 22nd Richard Radke 

Hallie Berkland Annette Rhadans Katie Gregory 

 Corrie Howard Linnea Reece 

March 13th Cortney Whitehouse  

Erik Petersen   

Jim Wood March 23rd  

Susie Wood Kaylee Wood  

March 3rd 

1979 Philip and Kim Roenitz 

               ** 45 Years** 

 

March 5th 

1966 Jim and Joy Schill 

 

March 10th 

1990 Paul and Nancy Gawryszewski 

 

March 11th 

2006 Ryan and Kristi Bjork 

 

March 18th 

1995 Mark and Dena Beatty 

 

March 19th 

1964 Bill and Pat Vermeer 

               ** 60 Years** 

 

March 20th 

1992 Duane and Shelly Whitesel 

 

March 21st 

1998 Scott and Karen Stephan 

 

March 23rd 

1985 Tom and Diane Mathis 

 

March 24th 

1990 Briant and Janine Holden 

 

March 25th 

1989 Sandy and Kevin Greening  

               ** 35 Years** 
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We would like Holy Trinity members and friends to have an opportunity to place an Easter Lily in 
the church this Easter in honor and/or memory of loved ones.  
 
We have only 4 plants left and the price is $10.  You can dedicate one Lily to many people, or pur-
chase multiple Lilies to dedicate to any number of people. 
  
If interested, you can find the form in the Fellowship Hall.  Please complete it exactly the way you 
want it to read in the Easter bulletin, attach a check for $10 and place in basket next to the forms or 
bring to Church Office. 

Please call or email our church administrator if you have any  
questions:sfiles@holytrinitymarietta.org  or 770-971-4600 

mailto:sfiles@holytrinitymarietta.org
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HOLY TRINITY COLUMBARIUM 

The Columbarium at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church is a 
beautiful repose for the cremated remains of our loved 
ones.  This offers a permanent place for an urn located 
in a niche in the garden where a family can relax and 
pray and visit. A columbarium niche is easily purchased 
and is maintained by the church.  
 
Contact Keith Retterer at 770-833-4579 to begin the 
simple process.   
 
Just a friendly reminder that private flower vases or 
memorials are not allowed in the Columbarium.   

 

Prayer Requests 
 

Just a reminder that prayer request submissions should be received in the Church Office 
by 3:00 pm on Monday in order to make Tuesday’s E-News.  Before requesting someone 
be added to the prayer list, make sure you have their permission. Names will be listed in 
E-News and bulletins in the same way they are listed in the request - if full name is  
provided it will be listed; if only the first name is provided, then only the first name will 
be listed. Due to privacy concerns, we will not be able to provide the reason for prayer 
requests.  In addition to submitting prayer requests on the blue cards handed out with 
the service bulletins, you can also email a request to  

churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org.  ** Requests remain on list for 2 weeks.** 

Everyone is welcome, and encouraged to bring a 
brown bag lunch for a time of fellowship and  
discussion in however the spirit guides the  
conversation.  All heartfelt topics or questions are 
welcome.  We can also just enjoy having lunch  
together too. 

Brown Bag Lunch with Pastor Mark  
Wednesday, March 20th @12:45 pm  

Education Building, Upper Room. 

mailto:churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org


 

 

THE TRUMPET  ▪ MARCH 2024 

Holy Trinity Staff 

Office:  770-971-4600       churchoffice@holytrinitymarietta.org 

 2024 Council & Committees 

Council Officers 

Senior Pastor Rev. Mark Beatty pastormark@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 106 

Church Administrator Shyla Files sfiles@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 105 

Executive Assistant Debbie Chavez dchavez@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 101 

Financial Manager Alec Barnes abarnes@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 102 

Facilities Manager Eric Werl ewerl@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 111 

Director of Children & Youth Ministry Sal Espino sespino@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 103 

Director of Music Ministry Thomas Eisnor teisnor@holytrinitymarietta.org ext. 114 

Saturday Worship Minister Chas Childers chazsongs@gmail.com   

President Sabra Black swimmomblack@yahoo.com 770-356-5311 

Vice President Paula Garcia psgarcia@mail.com 404-317-0562 

Secretary Vickie Crean florallovervlc@gmail.com 770-974-6873 

Treasurer Dan Formato dformato@comcast.net 404-457-3266 

Financial Secretary Doris Beatty dmbeatty16@bellsouth.net 404-683-5529 

Committee Leaders 

Children & Adult Educ. Meredith Kiefer meredith.kiefer@gmail.com 517-449-9836 

Evangelism Paula Garcia psgarcia@mail.com 404-317-0562 

Financial Mgmt. Mark Hinkson mark.hinkson7@gmail.com 678-488-9948 

Hospitality Sharon Mazna smazna1010@gmail.com 404-931-7313 

Personnel Vickie Crean florallovervlc@gmail.com 770-974-6873 

Saturday Worship Chuck Gregory gregorychuck@att.net 770-971-0779 

Social Outreach Karen Johnston kkastj@bellsouth.net 770-579-6730 

Stewardship Kristofer Johnson kristofer.johnson12@gmail.com 763-218-7053 

Sunday Worship John Pfalzgraf johnpfalzgraf1@gmail.com 704-840-8454 

Youth & Family Linda Vogt vogtlinda@gmail.com 678-525-6772 

Loving, Living, Serving, Giving, In God’s Name. 

April Trumpet submissions due by March 21st. Email your articles to: dchavez@holytrinitymarietta.org. 
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